BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE

Tuesday, December 12, 2006

MINUTES

Present:  Daryl Bell, Robyn, Brown, Roberta Clement, Mary Ellen Halliwell, Marcia Lambert, Tom Moran, Kristen Picone-Barricelli, Judith Wolfe, Ellen Talkowsky and Jason Silva

Ellen opened the meeting with an overview of existing programs, including the following:

1. Clean Sweeps Day – Held one Saturday in May, involving schools and neighborhood groups.  Sponsors involved, includes t-shirts for the children and a pizza party on the Common.

2. Traffic Island Sponsor Program – Usually takes place June1st through August 31st.  Choice of funding/sponsor levels.  Uses SHS alternative students’ landscaping company.

3. Window Box Competition – Neighborhood residents.  Garden Club involvement.

4. Essex St. Pedestrian Mall Beautification – Fundraising involved.  Also Garden Club and SHS alternative students involvement.

Discussion regarding Mission of Committee and New Initiatives:

1. Daryl and Tom volunteered to work on Mission Statement.

2. Members agreed to inventory problem areas for next meeting.

3. Members requested Map of City properties and tree of City personnel who are responsible for certain properties.  Ellen agreed to complete task to the best of her ability.  She requested a list of particular properties from the members as a starting point to complete task.

Marcia requested a change in the proposed monthly meeting from the first Tuesday of the month as it conflicted with another monthly meeting.  It was discussed and agreed that the Committee would meet on the fourth Tuesday of each month, beginning Tuesday, January 23, 2007.

An election for the Chairperson and Secretary for the Committee was held with the following outcome:

1. Daryl Bell, Chair;

2. Tom Moran, Vice Chair; and

3. Robyn Brown, Secretary

Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Brown, Secretary

